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Brad’s Original Gratitudes:

Joseph and Elsa Hayes made a gift of this 46-acre parcel to the Groton Conservation
Trust in 1994. We are all indebted to them for sharing this beautiful place with us.

Many individuals, groups, and businesses donated their time, expertise, materials, and
financial resources to the successful completion of this project. Among those who have
contributed are:

● The Groton Conservation Trust
● Michael Veit, David Black, & Bob Pine
● Bev Rodrigues
● Moore's Lumber in Ayer
● Moison Ace Hardware
● Groton House of Pizza
● Main Street Cafe
● Johnson's Drive-In
● The Rainbow Cafe
● The scouts and adults of BSA Troop 1 West Groton

Without their help, this nature trail would not have been possible.

…

A big thank you to Brad Taylor and Philip Lyons for twenty years of this beautiful
nature trail and accompanying guide! You can find Brad’s original brochure here,
we kept many of the original descriptions and are so grateful for the work he put
into creating them. We hope that our restoration of this project encourages new
visitors to explore Hayes Woods and get involved with our local conservation
efforts. Thank you to Debbie Howell, Holly Estes and Susan Hughes for your
guidance and beautiful photography, and to the Groton Trails Committee for
maintaining our walkable town forests!
~ Nathalie Pierpont

https://www.gctrust.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/02/Hayes-Woods-Brochure.pdf

